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4. APPROVAL OF MINUTES 

It was moved by Trustee Rasmussen 
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games,” she said. “You’re working at the same time in live action, just computer-based as your skill set 

and as your venue.” 

 

The college has purchased new equipment, including chairs, keyboards, computers and video cards, to 

outfit the new club. Antonishen also noted that the equipment can be used in academic classes as well, 

especially in the college’s computer information systems program. 

 

“So classes can be using this same technology through the day, benefiting them, and then practices and 

competitions are mostly late afternoon into evening so we’re able to share the space and share the 

equipment,” she said. 

 

The esports team has just recently been announced, so Antonishen is still looking for students interested 

in joining. Those interested should email aantonishen@ncmich.edu.“I’ve spoken with some of our 

students who live in the residence hall who at this point have never competitively played games, have 

just mostly played recreationally, and they are kind of intrigued to come this winter and test it out a little 

mailto:aantonishen@ncmich.edu
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 AYES:  Trustees Fought, Keiswetter, Kring, Millard, Rasmussen and Shirilla  

 NAYS: None 

 

8. PRESIDENTS REPORT 

 President Finley shared the following updates:     

 

a. Campus COVID-19 Updates 

On Monday, November 16, 2020 a communication titled Campus COVID-19 Update Special Edition 

(MDHHS Emergency Order--More Info #1) went out to provide clarification to the implications of 

Sunday’s Michigan Department of Health and Human Services (MDHHS) gatherings and face mask 

order.  

 

The purpose was to communicate what we knew to-date about how this order would affect North Central 

operations beginning Wednesday, November 18 through Tuesday, December 8. 

 

All in-person classes, with the exception of EMS, nursing, and allied health, were moved to remote 

instructional methods.  Instructors in exempted disciplines were asked to contact students regarding 

how the next three weeks would go.  All instructors retained access to their offices during this three-

week period.  The handling of final exams is yet to be determined. 

 

In compliance with 2.c.2. of the order that allows for gatherings between an employee and a customer 

for the purpose of receiving services, Gaylord and Cheboygan offices will remain open by appointment 

to handle any student needs. Also open by appointment will be the library and student services, 

including advising and LSS. The foundation will remain open for scheduled appointments, and SCRC 

staff for individual exercise patrons using the college’s fitness facilities. 

 

Because 3.b.1. of the order allows for students to gather at food service operations in college cafeterias, 

as long as they observe safe social distancing protocols, the Iron Horse Café will be operational.  Our 

residence hall will remain open to serve our students who call NCMC home and choose to stay. 

 

In compliance with MIOSHA Executive Rule 5(8), we begin with the assumption that each employee will 

work remotely. However, this is not a blanket stay-at-home action like in the spring; therefore, it leaves 

open on-site work that cannot be feasibly performed from home. We are in the process of fulfilling the 

MIOSHA requirement that an analysis be conducted, and a written policy be created that demonstrates 

the infeasibility of remote work for various positions. Once complete, this policy will be part of the 

college’s COVID-19 preparedness and response planning documents. Supervisors will inform 

employees of their ability to work remotely or the need to stay on-site to perform work activities. 
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We understand that the current order was put in place to moderate disease spread and promote public 

health by restricting unsafe gatherings. The college protocols that have been put in place so far have 

protected our employees from much of the COVID -19 virus spread.  Our data to date points to the fact 

that our employees are safe when they follow protocols that the college has implemented.  The safety of 

our college employees, students, guests, and community is the college’s highest priority.  Your efforts to 

minimize the risk of COVID-19 infection, both on and off campus, are greatly appreciated.  Thank you. 

 

b. AD/CL Building Renovation  

On September 8, the AD/CL Building was opened to the campus community from the outside in, while 

the middle remains under construction.  This approach enabled many existing classrooms and a few 

which were renovated to be used for the Fall 2020 semester.  The Foundation move into the AD/CL 

Building the week of November 2.  Next to follow will be the First Stop a few between Thanksgiving 

and Christmas.  It’s planned that the Business Office will move in late January once Winter Semester is 

underway.  It is planned that passage through the middle of the building will reopen prior to the year-end 

holidays, which will complete Phase I of the project.  Phase II construction (the Addition) will continue 

thru April 2021.  

 

c. Health Care Benefits – switching from Priority Health to BCBS 

 

The Health Care Benefits Advisory Committee met to review and recommend health care insurance 

plans identified by the College’s employee benefit consultant.  The committees goal is to provide, high 

quality, comprehensive group insurance coverage to College employees in balance with annual rising 

costs of health care insurance coverages. 

 

This committee consists of ten employees, it represents all groups on campus and consists of employees 

at all levels of the organization.   
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“On behalf of the Board of Trustees and our campus community, “Thank You to all of our Veterans out 

there.”    

 

e. Carrie Tebeau, had her article, “Wine Tasting for Synesthetes,” published 

Dr. Sara Glasgow, Dean of Liberal Arts shares: 

Please join me in congratulating Carrie Tebeau, as she has had her article, “Wine Tasting for 

Synesthetes,” accepted for publication by Writing on the Edge. (Carrie informs me that the title will be 

updated from the one appearing in the attached draft). Writing on the Edge is a publication put out by 

UC Davis, and they will be including Carrie’s piece in the upcoming Fall 2020 issue. 

 

Way to go, Carrie! 

 

f. Dr. Bill Marsh, published a book, Do You Believe? A Meditation on Faith 

 

On Thursday, November 19, 2020 Dr. Sara Glasgow, Dean of Liberal Arts shared: 

There’s so many cool things happening in the division right now! Please join me in congratulating 

another Liberal Arts faculty member, Dr. Bill Marsh, who teaches Philosophy for North Central. Dr. 

Marsh shared that he has recently published a book, Do You Believe? A Meditation on Faith, and also 

recently gave an invited presentation on “Religious Perspectives on Humanism” for the Unitarian 

Universalist Church of Palatine, IL (November 2020). 

 

There is so much talent amongst our faculty and staff, and it is wonderful to be able to celebrate and 

share out the good news. Congratulations, Dr. Marsh! 

 

9. COMMITTEE REPORTS 

a. Bylaws & Policy 

 

 Policy #417 Snow Days 

The College has had a snow policy in place for a number of years. The proposed policy change, which 

was included in the board packet, makes a revision in the options available to College employees in the 

situation where an employee is snowbound even though the College is in session. The change is to make 

the policy consistent with actual practice, which permits an employee to take a vacation or personal day 

if snowbound when the College is in session. 

 

It was motioned by Trustee Fought and supported by Trustee Rasmussen that the snow policy, policy 

#417, revised to permit an employee to take a vacation or personal day when snowbound while the 

College is in session.   

 

 AYES:  Trustees Fought, Keiswetter, Kring, Millard, Rasmussen and Shirilla  

 NAYS: None 

 

Policy #109 Service Fees  

Beginning 2020-21 the College changed its Registration Fee to a Service Fee.   

 

Effective September 2020, the start of the 2020-2021 school year, the College charges a Service Fee.  

The Service Fee replaced the Registration Fee and will be established annually as a part of the annual 

budgeting process.   
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It was motioned by Trustee 
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Sharon Williams called the President’s Office on November 9th to share that she was thankful for the 

“quality of education” we provide here at NCMC.  As a former student, Sharon expressed pride in the 

learning opportunities available. She was reading the national news, and it reminded Sharon of her 

education here, and she thought to call to say thanks.    

 

Sharon is from Cheboygan.  She is willing to answer any questions (231-625-2302).  Lea asked if she 

was still involved with the campus community and shared Lifelong Learning Club information with her, 

but Sharon shared that she does not have internet access.    

 

b.  Cross-Country Team – Video 

 

At last month’s Board Meeting, we celebrated North Central’s Cross-Country Team taking 1st in Bay 

College’s Invitational.  The team was invited to speak to their NCMC experiences at today’s November 

Board Meeting.  The team worked with coach Rod Anderson and athletic director Ashley Antonishen to 

create a video for our viewing. 

 

President Finley introduced the video letting students speak for themselves.     
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